
 
 

 

 

Head of School-Principal Report       Dec 14, 2023  

Meeting at 5pm at KCA and Zoom. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87189923179?pwd=UUFnb1VwWURhbkQ4R09wbWt5UnVwdz09 

Hello KCA School Board,   

A quick reminder – get a letter of interest in to John Trocheck and me by the 14th if you are interested in 

serving another 3 years.   

Wednesday the 13th we are participating in the 1st Ute Mountain parade of lights.  We are partnering 

with K-12 and have the use of their buses.  We are scheduled to start working on them as soon as they 

are finished with the routes.  It is going to be a quick turn around.   (see Parent letter in email) 

Thursday the 14th we are having a small Christmas program at the Rec center and then we are serving 

hot chocolate, coffee and cookies at the new modular.   

Please see the attached parent letter regarding our December 2oth participation in the community 

dinner. 

Michael McManus and I met about our charter renewal.  He shared that very little is required of us 

other than the usual reporting out of information to CSI.  We will have more visits from various entities. 

We have 4 positions that we are ready to hire, but on Wednesday the 8th.  This last two weeks has been 

tough due to shortage of staff.  We have had people out for required trainings, sickness and the deaths 

of family members.  It will be nice to get some more folks hired.  We did have Tina and some parents 

step in to help---Thank you! 

We are scheduled to vote on the restraint policy this meeting.  As a reminder in May 2023, the State 

Board approved revisions to 1 CCR 301-45 to conform to changes made by House Bill 22-1376. The 

changes became effective on June 30, 2023.   

I have included the background information and a sample policy for consideration.   

Physical Intervention, Restraints and Seclusion » Colorado Charter School Institute (state.co.us) 

Sample-Policy-on-Use-of-Restraints_REV-8.23.23_FINAL.docx (live.com) 

Betsy Basch from CSI will be here the afternoon of January 12th to provide CPI (Crisis Prevention 

Training) for our staff. 

https://www.sos.state.co.us/CCR/GenerateRulePdf.do?ruleVersionId=10879
https://leg.colorado.gov/sites/default/files/2022a_1376_signed.pdf
https://resources.csi.state.co.us/physical-intervention-restraints-and-seclusion/
https://view.officeapps.live.com/op/view.aspx?src=https%3A%2F%2Fresources.csi.state.co.us%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2023%2F09%2FSample-Policy-on-Use-of-Restraints_REV-8.23.23_FINAL.docx&wdOrigin=BROWSELINK


 
 

We are having another fundraising video made through Bloomberg.  I have written a memo to the 

chairman requesting permission to film in community places other than just our campus.   

A thank you to Cedric Lang for blessing our new building before we moved in.   

Thank you all. 

Danny 

 

 

        

 

 

 


